
T he semester break is over, whether you want it or not! After all, the semester fee has to be worth it ;).
However, you can expect not only the ultimate canteen treat and homework stress, but also exciting lectures,
numerous events and a beautiful beginning of spring.

And we are also waiting for you!
At the beginning of the semester, we would like to introduce ourselves in more detail. As the Student Council Initiative for
Mathematics, Physics and Data Science (FSI M/Ph/DS), we are a diverse group of students who want to work towards a
better quality of study for everyone. We manage a collection of old exam protocols, are represented on various university
political committees, help with all kinds of issues and regularly organise events and parties to enrich student life.
Every Wednesday at 6 pm we meet in one of our FSI rooms in the maths or physics department to discuss the latest
projects. You are welcome to drop by at any meeting. On 17 April at 6 pm in the Physics FSI room (under HF) the
first meeting of the summer semester will take place. We are also hoping for a large number of students to help us organise
the many tasks at the upcoming summer fest. Maybe you’ll be there this year too? You can find out how to get in touch
with us at the end of this page.

FSI game nights
The die is cast! And he will be cast again... At the start of the semester there will once again be plenty of opportunities to
put on your best poker face, write love letters in Loveletter, slip into the role of an agent or fight over a sheep card to build
a settlement. The games evenings take place at 6 pm in and around exercise 4. The next games evening dates are

Thu, 25th April Thu, 14th May Thu, 4th June Thu, 20th June Thu, 2nd July Thu, 18th July

There will be drinks, snacks and a collective pizza order. Feel free to drop by!

Further interesting events
15th of April, 10 pm, E-Werk TechFak Goes Downtown
7th May, time tba FSI Kebab-Tour
16th of May to 27th of May Bergkirchweih
6th of June, 6 pm, Physicum Summer fest at the Eiweiher
13th & 14th of June, HH Our physics, Our research (UPhUF)
12th to 19th June Election of university student representatives

In addition, the Department of Physics invites you to a colloquium almost every Wednesday at 12 noon in lec-
ture hall H and the Department of Mathematics and Data Science invites you to a colloquium every Tuesday at 4.30 pm in
lecture hall H13.

Language centre and sport courses
Broadening your horizons, making new friends, gaining insights into foreign cultures, becoming part of a
community - sounds good? Then the Language Centre or participating in university sports could be just
the thing for you. The Language Centre offers a wide range of language courses at all levels and in a variety
of languages. Maybe you have always wanted to learn Spanish but never had the chance? Or do you simply
want to improve your English because your Master’s degree requires sufficient language skills? The language
centre has a course for every need, so be sure to check the website to see if there is a course that appeals to you. Be
careful though! The registration deadline for the summer semester already ends on 17 April at 6 pm.
Alternatively, university sports could perhaps also suit your interests. Exercising with like-minded people in the summer
months is a great hobby alongside your studies. So it’s hardly surprising that most places are already taken shortly after
the start of the registration phase (from 8 April, 9 am). But maybe you’ll be lucky and find something or someone will
withdraw from a course. But as I said, hurry up!

Kummerkasten (Letter box for anonymous issues)
Have you already heard of the Kummerkasten? If you have a problem and don’t know who to turn to, or
you would like the issue to be dealt with confidentially, you can simply write a letter to the Kummerkasten
by the letterboxes in the room opposite the library. In order to guarantee confidentiality, only one person at
a time will be in charge of the box, who will then make sure that your concerns (anonymously if you wish)
are passed on to the right people and followed up. You also have the option of writing us an anonymous
e-mail (form in the QR code on the right).

Your advert could be placed here
If you have any requests or events that you would like to advertise on the toiletpaper, you are welcome to send us an e-mail.
We are always on the lookout for campaigns and topics that improve and enhance student life.

How to reach us
Do you have any questions about studying? Would you like to learn more about us or our events? Or are you maybe
considering joining the FSI? Then you can contact us either by mail (see below) or in person: We have weekly service
hours, which are on Tuesdays 12 - 1 pm in the Mathematics FSI room under H11 and on Wednesdays 2 - 3 pm in
the Physics FSI room under HF, or you just can knock on the door if someone’s there. Our meetings take place every
Wednesday at 6 pm – in even calendar weeks in the Physics FSI room, in odd weeks in the Mathematics FSI room. We
are looking forward to seeing you!
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Never miss an event again? Then follow our new “Event-Reminder” WhatsApp channel!

sz.fau.de
mp.fsi.fau.de
http://mp.fsi.fau.de
http://t.me/maphy_fau
https://chat.whatsapp.com/FoWvlXXYZEkGeAPnQO6iuY
http://https://chat.whatsapp.com/FoWvlXXYZEkGeAPnQO6iuY
http://instagram.com/fsi.mathe.physik
http://xkcd.com
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